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The RAG considered Doc. RAG15-1/9 from the Russian Federation proposing changes to Resolution ITU-R 2-6 in order to address some issues as follows:
i)	Add to Resolution ITU-R 2-6 a reference to the six languages of the Union for the publication of the Final CPM Report at least six months before the next WRC (see § 2.3 of Annex 1 to the resolution);
ii)	Add to Resolution ITU-R 2-6 a reference to the specific deadline of 14 calendar days for the submission of contributions to the second session of the CPM (CPM-2), which is currently mentioned in § 3.3 of the Guidelines for the working methods of the Radiocommunication Assembly, the Radiocommunication Study Groups and related groups. Additional elements were also proposed to clarify some other elements of the submission and publication of the contributions prior to CPM-2.
iii)	Change the deadline for the availability of the draft CPM Report in the six official languages of the Union from two months to four months prior to CPM-2 (see § 7 of Annex 1 to Resolution ITU-R 2-6), in order to take into account the first item of § 8.1 of Resolution ITU‑R 1-6 and in particular the fact that “- where translation is required, contributions should be received at least three months prior to the meeting, …”.
The changes in items i) and ii) above, which are proposed to reflect current CPM practices or to align them with those of other ITU meetings, were noted by the RAG. It was also noted that the changes proposed in item iii) would eliminate the existing gap of one month between the publication of the draft CPM Report in the six official languages (i.e. two months before the second session of the CPM (CPM-2)) and the deadline for submission of contributions to CPM-2 where translation is required (i.e. three months before CPM-2). The need to eliminate this gap was recognized but it was questioned whether the solution proposed in Document RAG15-1/9 is the most effective. Following off-line discussions with the BR Secretariat, a possible alternative option was identified as follows: changing from two to three months the deadline for the availability of the draft CPM Report before CPM-2 and, at the same time, adjusting from three to two months the deadline for submission of contributions to CPM-2 where translation is required. As this would only apply to CPM‑2, it may be preferable to make this change directly in Resolution ITU-R 2 rather than changing Resolution ITU‑R 1.
Contributions may be submitted to RA-15 on this issue considering that while eliminating the existing gap:
–	the option described in Document RAG15-1/9 would lead to shortening the time for the preparation of the draft CPM Report by the responsible groups, and 
–	the possible alternative option described above would lead to shortening the time for the analysis of input contributions to CPM-2 by the ITU-R membership. 
The meeting agreed that this issue would be reflected in the RAG Chairman’s Report to RA-15.
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